Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Real Estate Commission
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Florida Real Estate Commission has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Timothy Scott on the behalf of New Western Acquisitions, on October 4, 2021. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 47, No. 210, of the October 28, 2021, Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner sought a Declaratory Statement from the Commission with regard to applicability of subsection 475.011(2), Florida Statutes, as it applies to the petitioner. Petitioner’s petition, asks two questions, “Does the definition of “selling” within 475.011(2) inherently include an entity seeking to buy real property on its own behalf such that an employee or independent contractor of the buying may place calls to homeowners to discuss their willingness to sell their home to the entity?” and “Can an unlicensed employee or independent contractor of a principle entity, whose ordinary course is buying real estate, engage with homeowners through cold calling for purposes of gauging interest in whether the homeowner might be interested in speaking with an agent for a cash buyer looking to purchase homes in their area?” The Florida Real Estate Commission considered the Petition at a duly noticed public meeting held on December 15, 2021, in Orlando, Florida. The Commission’s Order was filed on January 14, 2022. The Commission Grants the Petition and answers the question in the negative, and issues a statement that, pursuant to the statutory provision above, the conduct described by Petitioner would NOT fall within the scope of the statutory exemption to licensure and would likely subject persons engaging in such to investigation and or prosecution for violations of the Florida Real Estate Practice Act, as specified in Order.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Giuvanna Corona, Executive Director, Florida Real Estate Commission, 400 W. Robinson Street, #N801, Orlando, FL 32801, Giuvanna.Corona@myfloridalicense.com.
